HFP Teleconference

Friday, March 10, 2006

Attendee's:  Allan Eustis, Nelson Hastings, Sharon Laskowski, John Cugini,


        Jim Elekes, Alice Miller, Wendy Havens

Agenda
0. TGDC updates -- Allan

1. Discussion of revised documents on Metrics and User-Based Conformance 

Testing -- Sharon and Whitney

2. What to present as preliminary reports to the TGDC? -- Sharon

      - metrics, user-based conformance testing and plain language

3. What to present at the TGDC meeting -- Sharon

      - overview of user-based conformance testing, story of how a test lab 

would run such a test

      - overview of performance metrics

      - examples of plain language guidance

      - what's next for NIST: 

             a. validating the user-based test protocols

             b. extraction of plain language for VVSG, for guidance, and more  

research on plain language

             c. research on ballot and interaction design guidance

             d. enhancing current usability and accessibility in VVSG, 

addressing carryover comments, 

             e. improving usability of the VVSG document itself

             f. Other issues as the arise: eg. security and usability, vote-by-

phone, etc. --how much of this do we want to list explicitly?

 
Meeting Begins: 2:30 pm

0. TGDC update:


-TGDC meeting update; travel orders to be sent out shortly; read ahead materials are being posted as they are available at: http://vote.nist.gov/TGDC/MeetingMaterials-032906.html

-SL led discussion of how and what to present to TGDC on 3/29  -Holding back on the Design for Democracy Ballot Design Document  from the March meeting; WQ asked HFP members to note what is understandable/ no understandable on documents out for review. 
1)  Metrics and User-Based Conformance Testing:

-The user-based test document reads better after edits; notes should be

made on clarifications.


-John Elekes will be meeting Mr. Delacruz (  NJ State Board of elections ) next week and would like to share thoughts on present issues re testing and metrics; these are

"new" issues and input from others could be beneficial.

-Future test methods for the public need consideration; posting for the general

public; S. Ross will comment more; last version clearer.


-Reports now include sample ballot definition for testing; they will post by
Monday, March 13th.

2)  and 3)  Presentations at the TGDC meeting:


-To start with, outlining story on test method and process; details on how we

validate; overview of metrics data then how to measure it.


-Possible focus on  aging baby-boomers and their usability on general voting systems.

-Disability study discussed about who in their future would require assistance to 

vote and not then be as independent to do so.


-Question on benchmark test…June delivery; next contract to continue work

through the fall; will have real data.


-Carry-over comments from the current VVSG to follow into the next version.

            -Vote-by-phone issues; spend time on some guidance.


-Unsure on dexterity issues; no research plan as of yet.


-EAC issue; write guidance for election officials.


-SL discussed input from Research Community: Two workshops :ACCURATE and HCI Symposium. Need to leverage Design for Democracy work with eac.

- SL reviewed Redish tutorial on plain language and meeting with the DC Board of Elections; check lists would be helpful with standards  documents


-JE Discussed Access Board issues (audio interface, IVR research)
* Next HFP teleconference scheduled for Friday, March 17th @ 11:30 am 

